From: Eden Takhsh

To HFS.BPPC

Cc Dennis Anosike

Subject: [External] PROPOSED CHANGES IN METHODS AND STANDARDS FOR ESTABLISHING MEDICAL ASSISTANCE
PAYMENT RATES

Date: Wednesday, January 22, 2025 11:01:49 AM

Attachments: Qutlook-A black ba

Dear Bureau of Program and Policy Coordination,

Saint Anthony Hospital recently learned of HFS’s notice of its proposal “to transition the safety
net hospital obstetrical program from state plan authority to directed payments authority.”
The January 9, 2025, notice (incorrectly dated January 9, 2024) does not provide any detail
regarding the proposal. It does not describe what the change in the method of setting
payments is, why the change is being made, or how it willimpact payments to safety net
hospitals.

Please provide these details to enable Saint Anthony Hospital to fully understand any negative
impacts these proposed changes could have on the Hospital; in which case Saint Anthony
Hospital would object, among others, to the sufficiency of the notice under the Medicaid Act
and its regulations to protect hospital’s capacity to serve its patients.

| have also included Mr. Dennis Anosike, our CFO, on this email.

Thank you.
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CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: The contents of this e-mail message and any attachments are
intended solely for the addressee(s) named in this message. This communication is intended to
be and to remain confidential. If you are not the intended recipient of this message, or if this
message has been addressed to you in error, please immediately alert the sender by reply e-
mail and then delete this message and its attachments. Do not deliver, distribute, copy,
disclose the contents or take any action in reliance upon the information contained in the
communication or any attachments.
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